
 

   

December 2019 

Canyon Highlights 
December 1 - December 31 
§ Dec 1-13: Annual Toy Drive  

§ Dec 2, 4PM: Knitters and 

Crocheters 

§ Dec 3, 7PM: CERT Holiday Party 

§ Dec 10, 7PM: BCAC meeting 

§ Dec 12, 7PM: BCA BOD special 

meeting 

§ Dec 18, 10AM: Book Club 

§ Dec 23, 7PM: CSD meeting* 

§ Dec 24, 7PM: BCAC meeting 

§ Dec 25: BCA Office closed 

§ Dec 30-Jan 3: BCA Office closed 

*Subject to change 

I  n the summer of 1994, Gloria Watts 
began Bell Canyon Broadway with 

little more than 10 kids, a castoff piano, 
and a stage in the newly -developed Bell 
Creek Park.  In the twenty -five years 
since, the program has grown into the 
beloved Canyon institution it is today.  
Now, another change is in the air: after 
two and a half decades, Gloria is leaving 
Bell Canyon to join her family in northern 
California.  In her stead, assistant 
director John Marino has stepped up to 
lead Bell Canyon Broadway into the 
2020s. 

John brings a wealth of theater 
knowledge with him: acting since 
the age of 3, he studied under 
Aretha Sills and at California 
Lutheran University, graduating 
with a BA in Theater Arts in 2014.  
Along with his years with Bell 
Canyon Broadway, John has also 
worked with the Kingsman 
Shakespeare Company, St. Mel 
Elementary, and Second City in 
Chicago.  He is excited to bring his 
background in theater games and 

improvisation to BC Broadway, and the Broadway folks are just as 
excited to have him!  

If you have little ones itching to experience the magic of musical 
theater, auditions for Roald Dahlõs Willy Wonka will be held in the 
BCCC Social Hall, Thursday, December 5, at 4PM.         ́

The Bell Canyon 
Community Foundation  

to benefit the  

San Fernando Valley 
Mental Health Center  

Collection bins 
will be at the 

Entry Station 
12/1 -12/13  

Donate 
new toys, 

books, games, 
and gifts for 

youth ages  
6 -  18 

I  f you look at your December bill and notice an extra charge, donõt worryñthat $35 charge isnõt a late fee, but the annual suggested 

donation for the BCA employee holiday fund.  Who does this fund ben-

efi t?  The twenty four hour ly Bell Canyon employees, from your office 

staff, to the maintenance crews, to the ACOs at the gate, who help 

keep Bell Canyon up and running.  There is no requirement to pay; it 

is just a convenient way of thanking the staff for their hard work and 

dedication to the community.  If you wish to donate in -

person or a different amount, a collection box will be 

available outside the office beginning in December.  

Thank you, and happy holidays!          ́

Gloria Watts gets a goodbye 

present from a BCB cast member  

John Marino gives direction during 

Once Upon a Mattress rehearsal  



F rom a dancing vampire MC, to a giant, inflatable baby on a train, to many shrieks of terror and de-

light in the Haunted House Maze, this yearõs Halloween Bash was full of canõt-miss moments.  Catch 

a glimpse below of the mystery, magic, and mischief that lit up the night.         ́
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Clockwise from above: a belly dancer, a 

stormtrooper, and Apple White ( Ever After 

High ) in the waiting area for the Haunted 

House Maze; the giant baby makes an 

appearance; partygoers gather in the 

BCCC Courtyard; hopefuls wait for their 

turn to model during the costume contest 

organized by resident Mo Walker; BC 

Assistant Manager Erman gives a young 

Pennywise his entry stamp for the Haunted 

House Maze.  


